Some clips may be behind a paywall. If you need access to these clips, email me at diagiela@pa.gov.

# **Top DEP Stories**

Law360: Pa. AG Charges Energy Transfer Over Spills As Pipeline Built <a href="https://www.law360.com/environmental/articles/1428318/pa-ag-charges-energy-transfer-over-spills-as-pipeline-built">https://www.law360.com/environmental/articles/1428318/pa-ag-charges-energy-transfer-over-spills-as-pipeline-built</a>

Law360: Pa. Justices Will Weigh If 'Bad Faith' Factors In Fee Fight <a href="https://www.law360.com/environmental/articles/1428507/pa-justices-will-weigh-if-bad-faith-factors-in-fee-fight">https://www.law360.com/environmental/articles/1428507/pa-justices-will-weigh-if-bad-faith-factors-in-fee-fight</a>

Bradford Era: Pennsylvania AG files charges against Mariner East 2 pipeline developer <a href="https://www.bradfordera.com/news/state/pennsylvania-ag-files-charges-against-mariner-east-2-pipeline-developer/article">https://www.bradfordera.com/news/state/pennsylvania-ag-files-charges-against-mariner-east-2-pipeline-developer/article</a> d4420fcc-2874-5175-9fc6-c950f54b25bb.html

Kane Republican: Pennsylvania AG reschedules pipeline probe announcement (pg 9) <a href="https://kanerepublican.pressreader.com/kane-republican">https://kanerepublican.pressreader.com/kane-republican</a>

Ridgway Record: JMA authorizes \$294,570 for emergency upgrades to the new water plant <a href="https://www.ridgwayrecord.com/news/jma-authorizes-294-570-for-emergency-upgrades-to-thenew-water-plant/article">https://www.ridgwayrecord.com/news/jma-authorizes-294-570-for-emergency-upgrades-to-thenew-water-plant/article</a> 0e788ba2-2637-11ec-a0e4-f78a6a1d0d4f.html

WJET-TV: Pa. Attorney General Josh Shapiro announces charges in major environmental crimes case <a href="https://www.yourerie.com/news/national-news/pa-attorney-general-josh-shapiro-announces-charges-in-major-environmental-crimes-case/">https://www.yourerie.com/news/national-news/pa-attorney-general-josh-shapiro-announces-charges-in-major-environmental-crimes-case/</a>

WHYY: Mariner East Pipeline builder Energy Transfer faces criminal charges for pollution <a href="https://whyy.org/articles/pennsylvania-ag-reschedules-mariner-east-pipeline-pipeline-probe-announcement/">https://whyy.org/articles/pennsylvania-ag-reschedules-mariner-east-pipeline-pipeline-probe-announcement/</a>

ChesCo Times: Shapiro announces 48 criminal charges against Energy Transfer over ME East II pipeline; officials call for project to be halted <a href="https://chescotimes.com/?p=35309">https://chescotimes.com/?p=35309</a>

Philadelphia Inquirer: Pa. attorney general announces criminal charges against Mariner East pipeline owner for leaks

https://www.inquirer.com/science/climate/mariner-east-pipeline-pennsylvania-crimial-charges-spills-20211005.html

StateImpact PA: Pa. charges Energy Transfer with environmental crimes over Mariner East pipeline project

https://stateimpact.npr.org/pennsylvania/2021/10/05/pa-charges-energy-transfer-with-environmental-crimes-over-mariner-east-pipeline-project/

NBC10 Philadelphia: Mariner East Pipeline Developer Charged With Systematic Contamination <a href="https://www.nbcphiladelphia.com/news/local/pennsylvania-ag-shapiro-pipeline-probe/2980580/">https://www.nbcphiladelphia.com/news/local/pennsylvania-ag-shapiro-pipeline-probe/2980580/</a>

Post-Gazette: Pa. attorney general announces 48 criminal charges against Energy Transfer in Mariner East pipeline construction

https://www.post-gazette.com/business/powersource/2021/10/05/Attorney-General-Josh-Shapiro-Energy-Transfer-48-criminal-charges-Mariner-East-2-pipelines-Marcellus-Uticashales/stories/202110050117

Tribune-Review: State charges Mariner East II gas pipeline owner with 48 environmental crimes <a href="https://triblive.com/local/westmoreland/state-charges-mariner-east-ii-gas-pipeline-owner-with-48-environmental-crimes/">https://triblive.com/local/westmoreland/state-charges-mariner-east-ii-gas-pipeline-owner-with-48-environmental-crimes/</a>

Observer-Reporter: DEP investigating air quality complaints near Monessen Coke Plant <a href="https://observer-reporter.com/news/localnews/dep-investigating-air-quality-complaints-near-monessen-coke-plant/article">https://observer-reporter.com/news/localnews/dep-investigating-air-quality-complaints-near-monessen-coke-plant/article</a> 5b0e80be-2602-11ec-beb6-ffb47784781b.html

Herald-Standard: DEP investigating air quality complaints near Monessen Coke Plant <a href="https://www.heraldstandard.com/news/local">https://www.heraldstandard.com/news/local</a> news/dep-investigating-air-quality-complaints-near-monessen-coke-plant/article e7a54cc5-b4a6-580b-846e-35bdd07145da.html

Pennlive: Mariner East pipeline developer faces criminal charges over contamination of 22 Pa. sites <a href="https://www.pennlive.com/nation-world/2021/10/mariner-east-pipeline-developer-faces-criminal-charges-over-contamination-of-22-pa-sites.html">https://www.pennlive.com/nation-world/2021/10/mariner-east-pipeline-developer-faces-criminal-charges-over-contamination-of-22-pa-sites.html</a>

Lancaster Newspapers: Pipeline developer charged over systematic contamination <a href="https://lancasteronline.com/news/politics/pipeline-developer-charged-over-systematic-contamination/article">https://lancasteronline.com/news/politics/pipeline-developer-charged-over-systematic-contamination/article</a> 22677792-4a79-51fa-9ad0-359d04793c6e.html

York Daily Record: Pennsylvania pipeline developer charged in connection with contamination <a href="https://www.ydr.com/story/news/2021/10/05/charges-expected-against-pennsylvania-pipeline-developer-sunoco-josh-shapiro-mariner-east/6001692001/">https://www.ydr.com/story/news/2021/10/05/charges-expected-against-pennsylvania-pipeline-developer-sunoco-josh-shapiro-mariner-east/6001692001/</a>

Reading Eagle: PA Attorney General announces 48 criminal charges against pipeline builder Sunoco <a href="https://www.readingeagle.com/2021/10/05/pa-attorney-general-announces-48-criminal-charges-against-pipeline-builder-sunoco/">https://www.readingeagle.com/2021/10/05/pa-attorney-general-announces-48-criminal-charges-against-pipeline-builder-sunoco/</a>

Reading Eagle: Pipeline developer charged over systematic contamination <a href="https://www.readingeagle.com/2021/10/05/pipeline-developer-charged-over-systematic-contamination/">https://www.readingeagle.com/2021/10/05/pipeline-developer-charged-over-systematic-contamination/</a>

Carlisle Sentinel: Sunoco charged over Mariner East contamination, including Middlesex Township spills <a href="https://cumberlink.com/news/local/crime-and-courts/sunoco-charged-over-mariner-east-contamination-including-middlesex-township-spills/article">https://cumberlink.com/news/local/crime-and-courts/sunoco-charged-over-mariner-east-contamination-including-middlesex-township-spills/article</a> 563b7580-e860-5d9f-97fe-f93d584268a3.html

Carlisle Sentinel: AG Shapiro charges Mariner East developer with environmental crimes <a href="https://cumberlink.com/news/local/watch-now-ag-shapiro-charges-mariner-east-developer-with-environmental-crimes/video">https://cumberlink.com/news/local/watch-now-ag-shapiro-charges-mariner-east-developer-with-environmental-crimes/video</a> 15017248-e6b4-5d7e-9b78-6659805c6b69.html

Altoona Mirror: Pipeline developer faces charges over contamination

https://www.altoonamirror.com/uncategorized/2021/10/pipeline-developer-faces-charges-over-contamination/

ABC27: Pa. Attorney General Josh Shapiro announces charges in major environmental crimes case <a href="https://www.abc27.com/news/pennsylvania/pa-attorney-general-josh-shapiro-announces-charges-in-major-environmental-crimes-case/">https://www.abc27.com/news/pennsylvania/pa-attorney-general-josh-shapiro-announces-charges-in-major-environmental-crimes-case/</a>

CBS21: Pipeline developer charged in connection with contamination in PA <a href="https://local21news.com/news/local/ap-pipeline-developer-charged-in-connection-with-contamination">https://local21news.com/news/local/ap-pipeline-developer-charged-in-connection-with-contamination</a>

FOX43: Company in charge of Mariner East 2 Pipeline construction faces 48 charges of environmental violations, AG Josh Shapiro says

https://www.fox43.com/article/news/crime/mariner-east-2-pipeline-construction-charges-of-environmental-violations-ag-josh-shapiro/521-700b8211-329c-43c4-b5c9-f4a55f6aff90

WGAL: Mariner East 2 pipeline developer charged with environmental crimes <a href="https://www.wgal.com/article/mariner-east-2-pipeline-developer-charged-with-environmental-crimes/37874797">https://www.wgal.com/article/mariner-east-2-pipeline-developer-charged-with-environmental-crimes/37874797</a>

WFMZ: Pennsylvania AG files charges against Mariner East 2 pipeline developer <a href="https://www.wfmz.com/news/state/pennsylvania-ag-files-charges-against-mariner-east-2-pipeline-developer/article">https://www.wfmz.com/news/state/pennsylvania-ag-files-charges-against-mariner-east-2-pipeline-developer/article</a> e5e74266-251b-5fed-b71a-ba6ffb1e57c6.html

NorthcentralPA.com: AG Shapiro charges corporate pipeline developer with 48 counts of environmental crimes

https://www.northcentralpa.com/news/state/ag-shapiro-charges-corporate-pipeline-developer-with-48-counts-of-environmental-crimes/article a8abe630-25ef-11ec-a15a-8b7a6668dedf.html

#### **Mentions**

Chambersburg Public Opinion: Antrim Township homeowners worry about contaminated wells, food processing residual (FPR)

https://www.publicopiniononline.com/story/news/2021/10/05/antrim-township-wells-contaminated-could-fpr-cause-food-processing-residual-dep-chicken-beef-ecoli/6009526001/

NorthcentralPA.com: Lycoming County's Clean Water Action Plan forms community partnerships <a href="https://www.northcentralpa.com/news/local/lycoming-countys-clean-water-action-plan-forms-community-partnerships/article">https://www.northcentralpa.com/news/local/lycoming-countys-clean-water-action-plan-forms-community-partnerships/article</a> 8386dcba-25fa-11ec-81a9-c7abfe76e795.html

### Air

LehighValley Live: Lehigh Valley air quality still among worst in Pennsylvania <a href="https://www.lehighvalleylive.com/news/2021/10/lehigh-valley-air-quality-still-among-worst-in-pennsylvania-new-report-says.html">https://www.lehighvalleylive.com/news/2021/10/lehigh-valley-air-quality-still-among-worst-in-pennsylvania-new-report-says.html</a>

Environmental Health News: Pittsburgh's air was unhealthy to breathe for 57 days in 2020 <a href="https://www.ehn.org/pittsburgh-air-pollution-2655220688.html">https://www.ehn.org/pittsburgh-air-pollution-2655220688.html</a>

Tribune-Review: Pittsburgh ranks 6th worst in Pa. for unhealthy air days <a href="https://triblive.com/local/pittsburgh-ranks-6th-worst-in-pa-for-unhealthy-air-days/">https://triblive.com/local/pittsburgh-ranks-6th-worst-in-pa-for-unhealthy-air-days/</a>

Post-Gazette: County health department hits Neville Chemical with fine for foul smell, valve failure in September

https://www.post-gazette.com/news/environment/2021/10/05/County-health-department-hits-Neville-Chemical-with-fine-for-foul-smell-valve-failure-in-September/stories/202110050139

Tribune-Review: Neville Chemical fined, blamed for chemical smell that wafted through McKees Rocks area last month

https://triblive.com/local/neville-chemical-fined-blamed-for-chemical-smell-that-wafted-through-mckees-rocks-area-last-month/

Pittsburgh Business Times: Health Department issues enforcement order to Neville Chemical <a href="https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2021/10/05/health-department-neville-chemical-enforcement.html?cx">https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2021/10/05/health-department-neville-chemical-enforcement.html?cx</a> testld=40&cx testVariant=cx 37&cx artPos=3#cxrecs s

Gazette 2.0: Health department issues fine, demands corrective plan following Neville Chemical leak <a href="https://www.gazette20.com/post/health-department-issues-fine-demands-corrective-plan-following-neville-chemical-leak">https://www.gazette20.com/post/health-department-issues-fine-demands-corrective-plan-following-neville-chemical-leak</a>

Beaver County Radio: Neville Island Chemical Company Issued Fine For September Incident <a href="https://beavercountyradio.com/news/neville-island-chemical-company-issued-fine-for-september-incident/">https://beavercountyradio.com/news/neville-island-chemical-company-issued-fine-for-september-incident/</a>

WESA: Allegheny County Health Department issues enforcement order against source of bad smell identified in September

https://www.wesa.fm/environment-energy/2021-10-05/allegheny-county-health-department-issues-enforcement-order-against-source-of-bad-smell-identified-in-september

WESA: Pittsburgh region saw about two months of unhealthy air days in 2020, study finds <a href="https://www.wesa.fm/health-science-tech/2021-10-05/pittsburgh-region-saw-about-two-months-of-unhealthy-air-days-in-2020-study-finds">https://www.wesa.fm/health-science-tech/2021-10-05/pittsburgh-region-saw-about-two-months-of-unhealthy-air-days-in-2020-study-finds</a>

WTAE: Enforcement order issued after strong odor reported in some Pittsburgh communities https://www.wtae.com/article/strong-odor-in-pittsburgh-neville-chemical-company/37872848#

York Daily Record: Worse than Philly and Pittsburgh: Central Pa. leads the state in poor air quality, report says

https://www.ydr.com/story/news/2021/10/05/report-central-pa-worse-air-quality-than-philadelphia-pittsburgh/6001634001/

ABC27: Lancaster is No. 1, and that's bad: Comparing air quality in Central Pa. regions <a href="https://www.abc27.com/news/environment/lancaster-is-no-1-and-thats-bad-comparing-air-quality-in-central-pa-regions/">https://www.abc27.com/news/environment/lancaster-is-no-1-and-thats-bad-comparing-air-quality-in-central-pa-regions/</a>

CBS21: Two Central PA counties rank worst in state for polluted air days in 2020 https://local21news.com/news/local/report-harrisburg-experienced-97-days-of-polluted-air-in-2020

# **Climate Change**

Post-Gazette: Climate change killed 14% of the world's coral reefs in a decade, study finds <a href="https://www.post-gazette.com/breaking/2021/10/05/Climate-change-killed-14-of-the-world-s-coral-reefs-in-a-decade-study-finds/stories/202110050151">https://www.post-gazette.com/breaking/2021/10/05/Climate-change-killed-14-of-the-world-s-coral-reefs-in-a-decade-study-finds/stories/202110050151</a>

Chesapeake Bay Program: How Chesapeake Bay wetlands can contribute to U.S. carbon reduction goals <a href="https://www.chesapeakebay.net/news/blog/how chesapeake bay wetlands can contribute to u.s. c">https://www.chesapeakebay.net/news/blog/how chesapeake bay wetlands can contribute to u.s. c arbon reduction goals</a>

### **Conservation & Recreation**

Bradford Era: Schedule announced for First Fork Festival at Sinnemahoning <a href="https://www.bradfordera.com/news/schedule-announced-for-first-fork-festival-at-sinnemahoning/article">https://www.bradfordera.com/news/schedule-announced-for-first-fork-festival-at-sinnemahoning/article</a> 62d2f3a3-03ed-5e19-abca-069ba9456503.html

Post-Gazette: 9/11 National Memorial Trail that will cross 1,300 miles only a signature away from becoming official

https://www.post-gazette.com/local/region/2021/10/05/911-National-Memorial-Trail-cross-1300-miles-lasting-legacy-shanksville-flight-93-remember/stories/202110050113

Post-Gazette: Bike ride and new trail guide celebrate Great Allegheny Passage's 10th anniversary <a href="https://www.post-gazette.com/life/outdoors/2021/10/06/great-allegheny-passage-GAP-trail-pittsburgh-bicycle-riding-10-year-anniversary-2021/stories/202109280101">https://www.post-gazette.com/life/outdoors/2021/10/06/great-allegheny-passage-GAP-trail-pittsburgh-bicycle-riding-10-year-anniversary-2021/stories/202109280101</a>

Beaver County Times: Social media campaign for Black's Run Bridge project gets state-level attention <a href="https://www.timesonline.com/story/news/local/2021/10/06/blacks-run-bridge-project-campaign-gets-attention-state/6001572001/">https://www.timesonline.com/story/news/local/2021/10/06/blacks-run-bridge-project-campaign-gets-attention-state/6001572001/</a>

Penn State News: Warm, wet autumn could mute and delay foliage display in Pennsylvania <a href="https://news.psu.edu/story/671687/2021/10/05/impact/warm-wet-autumn-could-mute-and-delay-foliage-display-pennsylvania">https://news.psu.edu/story/671687/2021/10/05/impact/warm-wet-autumn-could-mute-and-delay-foliage-display-pennsylvania</a>

Williamsport Sun-Gazette: Small investment in city trees would be wise (Editorial) <a href="https://www.sungazette.com/opinion/editorials/2021/10/a-small-investment-in-city-trees-would-be-wise/">https://www.sungazette.com/opinion/editorials/2021/10/a-small-investment-in-city-trees-would-be-wise/</a>

# **Energy**

Post-Gazette: Mayors, U.S. labor secretary talk about future of \$600B clean-energy 'Marshall Plan' <a href="https://www.post-gazette.com/local/city/2021/10/05/Mayors-US-Labor-Secretary-Peduto-Marty-Walsh-Marshall-Plan-Middle-America-Biden-Build-Back-Better/stories/202110050031">https://www.post-gazette.com/local/city/2021/10/05/Mayors-US-Labor-Secretary-Peduto-Marty-Walsh-Marshall-Plan-Middle-America-Biden-Build-Back-Better/stories/202110050031</a>

Pittsburgh Business Times: McKnight Realty Partners awarded LEED designation for The Highline redevelopment

https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2021/10/05/the-highline-on-the-south-side-awarded-leed.html

Altoona Mirror: Blair addresses electric rates

https://www.altoonamirror.com/news/local-news/2021/10/blair-addresses-electric-rates/

Gettysburg Times: Straban enacts mutli-family, solar regulations

https://www.gettysburgtimes.com/news/local/article 83222b23-40c3-520a-9213-e4133ac8c368.html

## **Environmental Cleanup & Brownfields**

Post-Gazette: 'An amazing win': Trulieve to build large medical marijuana facility at former McKeesport steel plant

https://www.post-gazette.com/business/development/2021/10/05/Trulieve-McKeesport-U-S-Steel-Tube-Works-Industrial-Center-Regional-Industrial-Development-Corporation/stories/202110050131

#### Oil and Gas

Kane Republican: Pipeline developer charged in connection with contamination <a href="https://kanerepublican.pressreader.com/kane-republican">https://kanerepublican.pressreader.com/kane-republican</a>

Tribune-Review: Stephanie Catarino Wissman: Punitive natural gas tax risks U.S. energy leadership, economic recovery

https://triblive.com/opinion/stephanie-catarino-wissman-punitive-natural-gas-tax-risks-us-energy-leadership-economic-recovery/

Pittsburgh Business Times: Energy group speaks out against potential methane tax <a href="https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2021/10/01/energy-group-methane-tax.html">https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2021/10/01/energy-group-methane-tax.html</a>

Lancaster Newspapers: Judge dismisses West Hempfield Twp. Catholic group's suit against gas pipeline <a href="https://lancasteronline.com/news/local/judge-dismisses-west-hempfield-twp-catholic-groups-suit-against-gas-pipeline/article">https://lancasteronline.com/news/local/judge-dismisses-west-hempfield-twp-catholic-groups-suit-against-gas-pipeline/article</a> 853ebf72-260f-11ec-81e7-efa466b17d81.html

### **Vector Management**

Morning Call: Where are all the spotted lantern flies in Lehigh Valley? <a href="https://www.mcall.com/news/local/mc-nws-spotted-lanternflies-missing-20211005-et63t7utlja5xj3hthvcu7l7wu-story.html">https://www.mcall.com/news/local/mc-nws-spotted-lanternflies-missing-20211005-et63t7utlja5xj3hthvcu7l7wu-story.html</a>

Pennlive: Bug Barometer projects a pest-packed fall across Pennsylvania <a href="https://www.pennlive.com/life/2021/10/bug-barometer-projects-a-pest-packed-fall-across-pennsylvania.html">https://www.pennlive.com/life/2021/10/bug-barometer-projects-a-pest-packed-fall-across-pennsylvania.html</a>

FOX43: Spotted lanternflies are wreaking havoc across Central Pa.

 $\frac{https://www.fox43.com/article/news/local/spotted-laternfiles-central-pennsylvania/521-2f57f021-88df-4fe2-a9f0-3132999570e0$ 

## Waste

Indiana Gazette: Recycling set in Creekside

https://www.indianagazette.com/news/recycling-set-in-creekside/article 0d9f33d6-3226-5563-b5fb-f2da0ec2f916.html

Mon Valley Independent: Elizabeth Twp. prepares for leaf cleanup effort https://monvalleyindependent.com/2021/10/elizabeth-twp-prepares-for-leaf-cleanup-effort/

Beaver County Radio: Leaf Collection to Start in New Brighton Borough and Daugherty and Pulaski Townships

https://beavercountyradio.com/news/leaf-collection-to-start-in-new-brighton-borough-and-daugherty-and-pulaski-townships/

#### Water

Corry Journal: East Main Street water main break fixed http://www.thecorryjournal.com/news/article\_f969799a-2601-11ec-bf33-437d0bf9808f.html

WPXI: Water main breaks outside Pittsburgh's UPMC Presbyterian Hospital <a href="https://www.wpxi.com/news/top-stories/water-main-breaks-outside-pittsburghs-upmc-presbyterian-bospital/EX2ZN3A6WFEPZBAO67Q4HPDORA/">https://www.wpxi.com/news/top-stories/water-main-breaks-outside-pittsburghs-upmc-presbyterian-bospital/EX2ZN3A6WFEPZBAO67Q4HPDORA/</a>

# Miscellaneous

Bradford Era: Bumble bee could be declared endangered species <a href="https://www.bradfordera.com/news/bumble-bee-could-be-declared-endangered-species/article">https://www.bradfordera.com/news/bumble-bee-could-be-declared-endangered-species/article</a> a78bf0a0-a276-52d4-80eb-d5acdfea745d.html

Tribune-Review: Pittsburgh City Council approves \$2M project aimed at preventing landslides on Mt. Washington

https://triblive.com/local/pittsburgh-city-council-approves-2m-project-aimed-at-preventing-landslides-on-mt-washington/

Pittsburgh Business Times: PPG receives EPA registration for antimicrobial paint that kills SARS-CoV-2 <a href="https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2021/10/05/ppg-epa-registration-paint-kills-sars-cov-2.html">https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2021/10/05/ppg-epa-registration-paint-kills-sars-cov-2.html</a>

Tribune-Democrat: Westmont Planning Commission OKs stadium project <a href="https://www.tribdem.com/news/westmont-planning-commission-oks-stadium-project/article">https://www.tribdem.com/news/westmont-planning-commission-oks-stadium-project/article</a> 89158494-2639-11ec-8c2a-e3723ce55eeb.html

Pittsburgh City Paper: Spin e-scooter head talks parking enforcement and what sets Pittsburgh's rollout apart

https://www.pghcitypaper.com/pittsburgh/spin-e-scooter-head-talks-parking-enforcement-and-what-sets-pittsburghs-rollout-apart/Content?oid=20317881

KDKA: Keeping Warm Before The Freeze: Making Sure Your Home Heating System Is Ready For Winter <a href="https://pittsburgh.cbslocal.com/2021/10/06/home-heating-tips-making-sure-youre-prepared-for-winter/">https://pittsburgh.cbslocal.com/2021/10/06/home-heating-tips-making-sure-youre-prepared-for-winter/</a>